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Subject: Consultation on financial adviser education standards

Thank you for the opportunity to provide feedback on the Consultation Paper ‘Financial adviser
education standards’ dated August 2022.

Mercer supports the proposed changes to education standards. We consider they strike a reasonable
balance between raising professional standards for advisers and not imposing an unreasonable burden
on experienced advisers who have been providing competent advice for many years.

We note that the proposal to remove the tertiary education requirements for financial advisers who meet
the 10 years’ experience conditions would substantially ease the compliance burden for the small cohort
of superannuation actuaries who are only registered as financial advisers so that they can provide
specialist advice to employer-sponsors of large superannuation funds.

However the proposed changes would not assist new actuaries to join this small cohort, so that in time
employers may be unable to obtain qualified actuarial advice on superannuation.

In our view, it is inappropriate to require superannuation actuaries to meet personal financial adviser
registration requirements in order to provide such advice, when they already have the necessary
qualifications and experience to do so.

We therefore submit that further changes are required to take superannuation actuarial advice out of the
personal financial advice regime.

Further details are provided below.

Superannuation actuarial advice services

Mercer provides consulting actuarial services to trustees and employer-sponsors of large super funds
about various specialist actuarial matters relating to the funds, including on defined benefit funding and
related issues. Under the current financial advice regime, such advice can only currently be provided to
an employer (of any size, including major corporations and governments) or a small fund trustee






